Capital District Transportation Authority 

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – October 18, 2016 at 12:00 pm at 110 Watervliet Avenue
In Attendance

Georgie Lussier (acting Chair), Art Young, Joe Spairana, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Christopher Desany (CSL), Mike Collins, Amanda Avery, Lance Zarcone, Fred Gilliam, Rick Vines, Thomas Guggisberg, Jaime Watson, Jonathan Scherzer, Ross Farrell, Bridget Beelen, Phil Parella, Mark Wos, Kathy Colbert.
Meeting Purpose:  Regular meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee

It was noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the September 21, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.
Consent Agenda Items
Accept 10% State Share of Six Federal Grants
CDTA is apportioned Federal funds on an annual basis in support of our bus and bus facilities program through the Section 5307 program. These project costs are funded with 6 federal grants. These funds will be used to support the acquisition of fixed route buses, paratransit buses, articulated buses, commuter service between Albany and Ulster County, preventative maintenance, the bus shelter replacement program, passenger amenities, and design/engineering associated with BRT projects The New York State Department of Transportation requires a Board resolution to accept State funding prior to being reimbursed for expenses incurred as part of an agreement.
The Committee recommends accepting the 10% State match of federal funds in the amount of $2,790,035 as per agreement K007049
Audit Committee Items

No items scheduled.
Investment Committee Items
The Hugh Johnson Advisors report was distributed prior to the meeting and was accepted by the committee.
Administrative Discussion Items
Monthly Management (financial) Report

Mike Collins gave the monthly management report. Mortgage tax receipts exceeded budget expectations for the last three months and we are ahead of budget by 12% for the year. Customer fares have also been ahead of projections for the last three months. Wages were over budget by 2% for the month due to the new service, and workers’ compensation was over budget by 15% for the year. Purchased transportation was slightly over budget for the month, but under budget for the year. Liability-claims were down 37% for the month and 39% for the year. We are in a satisfactory cash flow position at this time.
We will be starting the budget process for FY18 beginning next month, and in January we will have a budget adjustment.
Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Chris Desany gave the monthly non-financial report. Overall, measurements this month were positive. Total ridership was up 3.7% for the month. There were two PMI’s not on time, and missed trips were at 19 this month. MDBSI was at 45,208. Scheduled work was at 81%. There were 17 preventable and 21 non-preventable accidents, and 95% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. 

For The Good of the Order
No items scheduled.
Executive Session
No items scheduled.
